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Petitioner: Denis Cederburg, Director of Public Works  

Recommendation:   

Approve and authorize the County Manager or his designee to sign Supplemental 

No. 2 to the professional engineering services contract between Clark County and 

Poggemeyer Design Group, Inc. (Larry V. Carroll, Senior Managing Principal) to 

increase total funds for additional design services and to extend the contract term 

for the Pyle Avenue between Las Vegas Boulevard and Bermuda Road and Starr 

Avenue between Las Vegas Boulevard and Bermuda Road project.  (For possible 

action)  
 

 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

Fund #: 4990.991 Fund Name: Public Works Regional 

Improvements 

Fund Center: 1260110001 Funded PGM/Grant: PW.R245AFT  (Starr) 

Amount: $70,500.00 

Description: Pyle - Las Vegas Boulevard to Bermuda 

Starr - Las Vegas Boulevard to Bermuda 

Additional Comments: Initial contract amount was $960,021.30 and Supplemental No. 1 increase of 

$177,654.90 revised the contract to $1,137,676.20.  Supplemental No. 2 increase of 

$70,500.00 revises the total contract value to $1,208,176.20. 

 

BACKGROUND:   

On August 3, 2021, the Board of County Commissioners approved a professional engineering services contract 

with Poggemeyer Design Group, Inc., a Kleinfelder company, to provide engineering services for the design of 

roadway improvements for the Pyle Avenue between Las Vegas Boulevard and Bermuda Road and Starr Avenue 

between Las Vegas Boulevard and Bermuda Road project. 

 

The Board previously approved Supplemental No. 1 to the professional engineering services contract for 

additional design services for the addition of traffic signal designs to the project. 

 

The attached Supplemental No. 2 to the professional engineering services contract with Poggemeyer Design 

Group, Inc. increases total funds for additional design services related to roadway cross-section modifications and 

extends the term to July 31, 2025, unless further time extensions are granted. 

 

Poggemeyer Design Group, Inc. currently holds a Clark County Business License. 

 

The District Attorney’s Office has reviewed and approved the second supplemental contract as to form. 

 


